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PHASE TOPIC/SUBJECT
CODE 
SECTION Objectives

Housing Type 
Impacted Housing Policy

Master Plan 
Goal

Policy 
Alignment

Difficulty 
(High 1, Med 
2, Low 3)

Impact 
(High3, 
Med 2, 
Low 1)

Timeline 
(Short, 
Medium, 
Long term) Stakeholders Staff

Phase 1 
Amendments- 
JUNE 2022 Building Height

Improve regulatory 
implementation and 
align with legislative 
intent. Eliminate 
ambiguous sections that 
result in unintended 
consequences.

1
Building Height 
Map 10.5A21B 

Add new streets, add 
building heights for civic 
and municipal properties 
and modify building 
heights.  Correct the 
reference to 10.5A46.

All types within 
Character 
Districts

CHARACTER AND 
HERITAGE; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 2.1, 
Actions 2.2.2 
and 2.2.3 3 3 1 Short Term Planning, Legal

2
Building Height 
Standards 10.5A21B

Clarify the standards for 
corner, through or 
waterfront lots

All types within 
Character 
Districts

CHARACTER AND 
HERITAGE; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 2.1, 
Actions 2.2.2 
and 2.2.4 3 3 2 Short Term Planning, Legal

3 Civic Districts 10.5A52.40

Apply the CD4 
development standards to 
civic properties NA

CHARACTER AND 
HERITAGE; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 2.1, 
Actions 2.2.2 
and 2.2.5 3 3 1 Short Term Planning, Legal

4 Definitions 10.153

Add definitions for public 
places and modify 
building height to be 
based on existing versus 
finished grade.

All types in all 
locations.

CHARACTER AND 
HERITAGE; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 2.1, 
Actions 2.2.2 
and 2.2.6 3 3 2 Short Term Planning, Legal

PHASE TOPIC/SUBJECT
CODE 
SECTION Objectives

Housing Type 
Impacted Housing Policy

Master Plan 
Goal

Policy 
Alignment

Difficulty 
(High 1, Med 
2, Low 3)

Impact 
(High3, 
Med 2, 
Low 1)

Timeline 
(Short, 
Medium, 
Long term) Stakeholders Staff

Phase 2 
Amendments 
SEPTEMBER 2022

ADUs and Senior 
Housing Facilities

Remove barriers and 
expand the number of 
eligbile properties for 
ADUs and Senior Housing 
Facilities.
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1

Accessory Dwelling 
Units/ Garden 
Cottages

10.814 & 
10.815

Remove regulatory 
barriers to ADU 
development through 
inclusion of context-
sensitive design 
standards.Develop criteria 
allowing ADUs/Garden 
Cottages  as-of-right. 

Accessory 
Dwelling 
Units/Garden 
Cottages

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS 

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1 3 2 2

Medium 
Term

Homeowners 
Association, 
Previous ADU 
applicants, 
Residential 
neighborhood 
residents most likely 
to accommodate 
ADUs/Garden 
Cottages  (GIS 
informed)

Building and 
Inspections, 
Planning, Legal

2
Assisted Living 
Facilities 10.44

Allow for Assisted Liviing 
Centers in outlying Zoning 
Districts and allow for 
Cooperative Housing.

Cooperative / 
Shared Housing, 
Congregate Care, 
Assisted Living, 
Indepedant 
Living,  Senior 
Housing 

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 3 2 1

Medium 
Term

Assisted Lviing 
Facility Owners, 
Sneior Housing and 
Cooperative 
Housing Operators Planning, Legal

PHASE TOPIC/SUBJECT
CODE 
SECTION Objectives

Housing Type 
Impacted Housing Policy

Master Plan 
Goal

Policy 
Alignment

Difficulty 
(High 1, Med 
2, Low 3)

Impact 
(High3, 
Med 2, 
Low 1)

Timeline 
(Short, 
Medium, 
Long term) Stakeholders Staff

Phase 3 
Amendments 
DECEMBER 2022

Incentives for 
Workforce Housing

Adjust  incentives to 
place a higher emphasis 
on Workforce Housing.

1

Chraacter District 
Zoning -Large 
Properties 10.5A43.33

Adjust incentive to 
include Workforce 
Housing.

Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 3 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate 
Professionals, 
Chamber 
Collaborative

Planning, Legal, 
Economic 
Development 
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2

Chraacter District 
Zoning - Large 
Building Footprints 10.5A46

Modify Buiilding Footprint 
Allowance to incetivize 
WorkFroce housing.

Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 3 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate 
Professionals, 
Chamber 
Collaborative

Planning, Legal, 
Economic 
Development 

3

Chraacter District 
Zoning - Incentive 
Overlay Districts 10.5A43.46

Modify the Incentive 
Overlay Districts to 
incetivize Workforce 
Housing.

Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 3 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate Professionals

Planning, Legal, 
Economic 
Development 

4

Chraacter District 
Zoning - Gateway 
Districts 10.5B

Modify the Gateway 
Districts to include 
Workforce Housing 

Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 3 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate 
Professionals, 
Chamber 
Collaboative

Planning, Legal, 
Economic 
Development 

5
Planned Unit 
Developments 10.72

Modify CUP to improve 
outcomes for Workfroce 
Housing 

Single, Two- and 
Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 2 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate 
Professionals, 
Chamber

Planning, Legal, 
Economic 
Development 

6 Off-Street Parking 10.11.110

Modify the off-street 
parking regulations to 
improve the balance and 
equity between the high 
cost of private and public 
parking.

Multi-Family 
(Rental or 
Ownership)

HOUSING CHOICE 
AND 
AFFORDABILITY; 
HOUSING TARGET 
AREAS:Parking

Goal 3.1, 
Actions  3.1.1; 
Goal 3.2, 
Actions 3.2.1, 
3.2.2 ,3.2.5 3 1 3 Long Term

Affordable Housing 
Agencies and 
Organizations, 
Developers, Real 
Estate 
Professionals, 
Traffic and Safety Planning, PW
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